
Project Update : August 2020  
 
As scheduled in our project activities, a training workshop was organised on 18 July 2020 
in the meeting room of the Territorial Agency for Agricultural Development (ATDA) of 
Comè. The workshop aimed to train the participants on the different steps of production 
of Ceasalpinia bonduc seedings. About 30 participants representing NGOs and local 
farmers associations from Comè, Allada, Dangbo and Abomey-Calavi were present. The 
workshop started at 10 am with the welcome speech from the President of Sos Biodiversity 
Mr Sunday Kakpo, the Project Coordinator Dr E. Bruno Lokonon and the ATDA 
representative Mr Koffivi Nouwogou. In the course of the activities, three communications 
were given. The first communication was given by Mr Kakpo and concerned the 
importance of biodiversity and the threats on natural resources. The second presentation 
was given by Dr Lokonon on the importance of C. bonduc conservation. The last 
presentation given by Mr Émile Kassavi focused on the techniques of multiplication of C. 
bonduc. The workshop ended with the training evaluation. In summary, participants 
rated the workshop very positively (100 % of them). They were satisfied with the quality of 
the oral presentations. Each participant received a leaflet summarising the training. 
Moreover, they received a certificate and some seedlings of C. bonduc. Before closing 
the workshop, some seedlings were planted by the participants around the ATDA. 

 
Below are some illustrations of the training. 
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Mr Kakpo communicating on the importance of the biodiversity and its protection 
 

 
Dr Lokonon talking to participants about the importance of C. bonduc 
 



 
Mr Kassavi given its communication 
 

 
Participants planting a seedling of C. bonduc 
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Participants receiving their certificate and seedlings 
 
The workshop has been covered and published by the newspaper “Le Rural”.  

 

        

 


